Will Rogers Research

OKLAHOMA STATE UNIVERSITY / STILLWATER 74074

Office of the Director

September 5, 1968



Miss Katrine Deakins, Secretary-Treasurer Amon G. Carter Foundation P. O. Box 1036 Fort Worth, Texas 76101

Dear Miss Deakins:

Dr. Robert Erwin of our Development Foundation has just told me about his very pleasant visit with you at the Amon G. Carter Foundation the other day. Most exciting was his account of your collections of Will Rogers material. It sounds as if you have preserved a host of items of incalculable value to Will Rogers research. I look forward to the opportunity at an early date to visit the Foundation and inspect its treasures. I hope that the Foundation will make them available to our use. In addition, I anticipate the pleasure of making your acquaintance as well.

We are deeply grateful for our opportunities in the Will Rogers Project to work with the writings and the personal achievements of one of America's truly great men. We thus share your interest in him.

Sincerely,

Theodore L. Agnew

Professor of History, and

Theodore L. Agnew

Director of Will Rogers Research

TLA:np